
Summary of Bill:


Assembly Bill (AB) 600 revises the Public Service Commission (PSC) procedure – commonly referred to as the “fuel rules” - for adjusting electric rates to reflect unpredicted changes in the cost of fuels used to generate electricity.  Under current law, the PSC can grant a rate increase if a utility’s increased fuel costs “are of an extraordinary or emergency nature.”  Under the current system, a utility can have more than one proceeding pending simultaneously under the fuel rules and customers may be affected by several rate changes in just one year.  AB 600 streamlines and speeds up the process for ordering customer refunds when they have been overcharged and rate adjustments when they have been undercharged.  It allows the PSC to determine a utility’s annual fuel cost tolerance. If actual fuel costs are outside of the tolerance, the PSC may consider a rate adjustment separately from a general rate case proceeding.  With these changes, an affected utility will be allowed to true-up its fuel costs annually.  The PSC is required to hold a hearing before ordering any refunds or rate adjustments.    





The PSC is required to promulgate a rule to implement the new procedure.





AB 600 was not amended in committee.


Fiscal Effect:


A Fiscal Estimate was not required.


Supporters Message:


By streamlining the regulatory process, AB 600 saves the state and electric utilities money.


A more uniform and predictable process promotes stability in electric rates and ensures that risks created by volatile fuel costs are born equitably by utilities and their customers.  Utilities are made whole if they are prudent in the fuel cost management practices and customers will receive refunds if they pay too much for fuel.


The procedure in AB 600 creates and maintains incentives for good fuel acquisition and management practices by utilities.


AB 600 protects both utilities and consumers from unstable fuel markets by allowing the PSC to respond more quickly to the volatility in fuel prices.  The current statute and administrative rules do not anticipate the type of rapid price swings that have become commonplace.  


AB 600 will eliminate the common situation where the PSC is simultaneously considering refunds and rate increases for the same utility customers in separate proceedings.


AB 600 will reduce today’s regulatory lag that delays relief to electric customers and creates unwanted financial exposure for utilities.


Most states, including Minnesota, Michigan, Iowa and Illinois, already use the system established by AB 600. 


Opponents Message:


None


Key Supporters:


Rep. Soletski (author), Rep. Montgomery (author), Sen. Cowles, Sen. Plale, WE Energies, Alliant Energy, Wisconsin Manufacturers & Commerce, Wisconsin Utility Investors, Madison Gas and Electric, Wisconsin Paper Council, Public Service Commission of Wisconsin, Citizens Utility Board, Xcel Energy, Wisconsin Utilities Association, Wisconsin Industrial Energy Group, Madison Gas & Electric.


Key Opponents:


None


Committee Vote:


The Assembly Committee on Energy and Utilities approved AB 600 on a vote of 12-0 on January 19, 2010.  


Ranking Member Author of Bill Summary


Jodi Jensen; Office of Rep. Mike Huebsch (6-0631)
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